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Bureau of Indian Affairs Lifts Response Level Notice at  
Weber Dam 

 
Schurz, NV - On May 17, 2023, the Bureau of Indian Affairs Superintendent, Western Nevada Agency 
in Carson City, Nevada issued a Level 1 Response Notice at Weber Dam due to a slowly developing and 
unusual situation at Weber Dam that could potentially progress into a life-threatening event. Today, 
August 4, 2023, the Western Nevada Agency is announcing it is lifting the Level 1 Response Notice 
because the potential for the emergency has passed.  
 
Local recreationalists using Weber Reservoir are advised to stay at least 50 feet from the intake structure 
(see photo) as dangerous currents and whirlpools are known to exist in this area and are very dangerous 
to swimmers and individuals in small watercraft (tubes, air flotations, kayaks, canoes, and paddleboards). 
 

 
Weber Dam Intake Structure. Recreationalists should stay at least 50 feet from area. 
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